Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0790/P

	Development Proposed:
	To change the use from a commercial/retail property to a residential property at 3 Talbot Street, Chipping, Preston



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish /Town Council - No comments or observations received during the statutory 21 day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G4 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy ENV16 - Development Within Conservation Areas.

Policy S6 – Loss of Shopping Facilities in Villages.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a 3 storey, detached property of stone construction within Chipping Conservation Area, in the village settlement boundary of Chipping, situated in the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).

At present, the ground floor of the property is separate from the other two floors of the building with independent access off Talbot Street, and the first and second floor being accessed via a private stairway to the side and rear. Historically this building was the village bakery, and in more recent times has been used as a craft/gift shop. The property has been empty for some time, and following its marketing for over 6 months as a commercial premises, it would appear that market demand for such commercial premises are becoming increasingly less sought after. As such, it is considered that the proposal complies with Policy S6.

With regards to the various internal and external alterations proposed, the only issue raised was the insertion of two roof lights within the roof of the front elevation. However, following the submission of amended plans, the scheme will have little if no impact on the streetscene or on the character of the building itself.

In addition, it is considered that as the residential nature of the building has remained, this change of use will not result in a significant disturbance to the neighbouring dwellings, nor do I consider that there will be any highway implications.

As such, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant visual impact on the building or adverse affect upon the setting of the Conservation Area. 



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 19/09/2007














